Evergreen Public Schools

Determination of Nonsignificance (DNS)

Description of Proposal: Evergreen School District proposes to replace the existing Burton Elementary School
with a new 62,000 square foot two-story structure on the current Administration Service Center and Home
Choice Academy property. The existing Administration Service Center will be demolished and moved to a new
location off-site. The existing Home Choice Academy will remain. The new school building will include a
classroom wing, co-operative work spaces, a media center, gymnasium, administrative offices, music center,
kitchen, and cafeteria.

Proponent: Evergreen School District No. 114
13501 NE 28" Street
Vancouver, Washington 98668

Location: 13501 NE 28 Street, Vancouver WA 98668
Parcel No. 163995000

Lead Agency: Evergreen School District No. 114

The Lead Agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse impact
on the environment. An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030{2){c).
This decision was made following the review of a completed Environmental Checklist and other information on
file with the lead agency. This information is available to the public on request.

The DNS is issued pursuant to WAC 197-11-340({2)(a)(v). The lead agency will not act on this proposal for at
least 14 days from date of issuance.

Responsible Official: Susan Steinbrenner, Executive Director of Facilities
13501 NE 28" Street
Vancouver WA 98668
(360)604.4077
Susan.Steinbrenner@evergreenps.org

Date Issued: May 20, 2020
Comment Deadline: June 3, 2020

Signature: MM 5/ /5 j Koo

Susan Steinbrenner, Executive Director of Facilities

NOTE: Pursuant to RCW 43.21C.075, the final decision of the Responsible Official may be appealed. The Responsible
Official will issue a Notice of Action following the comment period.



